
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
May 1, 2012
Present:  John Hollowell,  John Lewis, Skip Ford,  Wally Price, Fran Armstrong,

Mark deLaVergne, Helen Prince, Gene McHugh
Wally’s report consisted of the work that has been completed since the Fall membership meeting and projects planned for the future. This is the basis for his report for the Spring Meeting.  A copy is attached. 

1. Extra Gravel in dumpster area:  This will be spread around in muddy areas, such as by the cardboard recycle box, on the pool driveway, and near the green dump. 

2. Draining issues:  It was noted that the drain that was built between Farman and Blayney on Aspen Road is working well. Helen requested that the crew look art others already established in the community to be sure they are all functioning properly after the hurricane, noting that there is a catch basin and drainage pipe beside the Rickwood house that needs to be repaired. The catch basin is okay but the 4 trees that were uprooted also damaged the drain pipe. There should be some cooperation between homeowner and community since the water that is being taken away comes from several other home sites.  Swales were also built in the road to divert the water but after the hurricane they are also not working as they should.  John H. A also noted that the Michelini home is still having lots of water issues from run-off.

3. Trucks:  Wally stated that both trucks are in good shape.

4. Security issues:  Eric Pfeiffer has expressed concern that suspicious vehicles have been seen at South Beach and he thinks there may be illegal activity going on there during the day.  He has noted some descriptions of vehicles seen cruising in that area. Discussion centered around the feasibility of security gates—at the entrance to Gate A by the office, or a security gate at the beach. The majority felt that a gate at the beach is more reasonable, but we need to have an evaluation of the scope of the problem before going forward. It was suggested that we specifically identify the problem and then talk with the sheriff before moving ahead with a proposal for a gate. 
5. Stump cleanup:  Wally requested bids for cleaning up the large stumps, the trees between the barn and Atropa Rd, and the stumps along Aspen and the upper part of Cedar Rd.  Morgan Russell had the lowest bid. There seems to be a problem with getting bids and then taking action. Wally was directed to keep a log of when bids are received.

6. Barn clean-up: The barn needs to be cleaned out—it is becoming a fire hazard. 

7. Cleanup of hurricane damage by homeowners:  Concern was expressed about several owners who have property not improved by a dwelling who have left a lot of debris from the last hurricane.  This is an eyesore to the neighbors and a potential fire hazard from the dry lumber.  It was suggested that we try to involve the Forest Management Plan to get out the downed timber, and if we can get that passed then we could put some pressure on those homeowners. There needs to be a community policy about clean up.

8. Garden Plots:  It is now a sub-committee of the Board and will deal with the lottery for garden plots after the spring meeting.  
9. Beach clean-up: After the spring meeting

10. Pool: Wally noted that they are working on the pool house.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.









Respectfully submitted,









Helen Prince, Secretary
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